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Masses  

                     
Saturday 5:00pm 
Sunday   9:00am 
Tuesday 7:00pm 
Wed.       9:00am 
Thur.       9:00am          
Friday     9:00am 

Page 2: Raffle Winner, What is 
Advent, Pro-Life News. 

Page 3:  CWL, K of C, News. 
Page 4:  Parishioners Corner, 
Fundraising Report, Calendar 
Raffle.                                                      
Page 5-7: Archdiocese Events. 
Page 8: December Calendar. 

We acknowledge that Holy Cross   
Parish is located on Treaty 4 Territory, 
the traditional homeland of the  
Nêhiyawak (Cree), Nahkawé 
(Saulteaux) and Nakota and homeland 
of the Métis Nation, Dakota and   

Lakota.  

34th SUNDAY OF ORDINARY TIME 

Daniel 7:13-14   /   Revelation 1:5-8   /   John 18:33b-37 



What’s Happening at Holy Cross   

CALENDAR RAFFLE WINNER 

PRO-LIFE NEWS 

What’s Happening at Holy Cross  
 

CALENDAR RAFFLE WINNER 
The winner of the November 10, 2024 draw was - Pauline Voss 

    MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK OF NOVEMBER 23—Dec. 1, 2024 

Sat Nov. 23 PRO POPULO  

Sun. Nov. 24 For the special intentions of Bob Herauf, offered by Helen and Flamily. 

Tues. Nov. 26 For the repose of the soul of Tobias Knobel, son of Brendan & Casey Knobel. 

Wed.  Nov. 27  

Thurs. Nov. 28 For the repose of the soul of Jim Butchko, offered by Michael & Sandra Morris. 

Fri. Nov. 29 For the repose of the soul of Brenda Achtemichuk offered by Len & Loretta Jelinski. 

Sat. Nov. 30 PRO POPULO 

Sun . Dec. 1 For the repose of the soul of Brenda Achtemichuk offered by Bob, Helen and Janelle. 

Christ the King ! 

QUEBEC defies Canadian law on MAiD directives: 

 Quebec began accepting advanced requests for 
assisted suicide on Oct. 30th, and the federal govern-
ment has pledged not to stand in the province’s way.  
Bill 11, which was approved by the National Assembly 
of Quebec in June 2023, will allow people with grievous 
and immediate conditions, Alzheimer’s disease in    
particular, to request a medical killing procedure before 
their condition deteriorates to a point where they can 
no longer grant personal consent. 

 Canada’s Minister of Health Mark Holland has 
declared that Quebec, activating this law, represents a 
violation of the Criminal Code.  Nonetheless, no action 
wilL be taken. 

 The major issue of these directives: How to         
objectively record clinical manifestations (signs and    
symptoms) is an emerging key concern as it appears 
the process creates a substantial avenue for subjective 
leeway. 
Source:  Quinton Amandson, The Catholic Register, Nov. 2024 

*This will create a nightmare for many Quebec doctors. 

 On the last Sunday of the liturgical year, Catholics 
celebrate the Solemnity of Christ the King. Established in 
the 20th century, this feast is designed to give special 
recognition to the dominion that Christ our Lord has over 
all aspects of our lives.    

 World War I was over; the stability of the old social 
and political orders that embraced royal houses and 
crowned heads of state was crumbling.  Pessimism, a 
feeling of helplessness, and hatred among nations made 
the time ripe for the rise of tyrants like Mussolini, Hitler 
and Stalin.   

 People gravitated to these tyrants who promised 
some type of order out of chaos and food on their tables.  
Pope Pius XI watched as he saw that people were     
denying Christ in favor of a lifestyle dominated by       
secularism, material advantage and false hope created 
by the tyrants In 1925, a jubilee year was celebrated in 
honor of the 1600th anniversary of the Council of Nicaea 
(325 AD) where the full divinity of Jesus Christ as God 
the Son, one in being with God the Father, was affirmed 
and from whence came the Nicene Creed.  Hundreds of 
thousands of people came to Rome and to the Vatican 
demonstrating great fervor for their faith. 

 Pope Pius wanted to acknowledge perpetually the 
supremacy of Jesus Christ over all men, nations and our 
earthly allegiances, and that year issued the encyclical 
Quas Primas, which added the feast of “Our Lord Jesus 
Christ the King” to the annual Church liturgical calendar.  
He instructed the faithful to use this annual celebration as 
a time to consecrate themselves to the Sacred Heart and 
to the living Christ in the Eucharist, and to make repara-
tions for the widespread atheism being practiced in many 
countries. 

 In later years Pope Paul VI changed the name of 
the feast to “Our Lord Jesus Christ, King of All” and 
moved the date to the last Sunday in the liturgical year, 
emphasizing  the connection between Christ’s kingship 
and His second advent (coming) to judge the world.  In 
addition he raised the feast to the highest rank of        
celebration on the Church calendar, that of “solemnity”. 

 Monday begins Advent. 

From Simply Catholic, Church Seasons and Feasts, D.D. Emmons 



  CLOTHING DRIVE 

 Let the Knights of Columbus help you to thin out 
your closet of clothing you no longer wear or want.  The 
Knights at Holy Cross will be collecting clothes from Nov. 
9 to Dec.1.  Men’s clothes will be delivered to the Marian 
Centre, while women’s and children’s clothes will be    
given to Visitation House.  Containers will be located in 
the Gerein Centre and the Douglas Ave. entrance. 

 Thank you for your continued support and          
generosity.  If you have any questions please contact  
Don Harazny at dharazny@sasktel.net. 

K OF C CAROL FESTIVAL 

This event will take place over two evenings on 
Monday, Nov 25th and Tuesday, Nov 26th from 7-9pm 
at the Knox Metropolitan United Church in Regina.  

The Knights of Columbus have partnered with  
Access Communications to air this live on Access Now 
TV and Access Now App.  

Many local choirs will be performing to help raise 
not only our spirits but also much needed funds to help 
our charities. This year we are financially supporting Chili 
For Children, Charmichael Outreach, Access         
Communications Children’s Fund, and the Knights of 
Columbus Foundation Coats for Kids Program.  

 We ask for your support of the Carol Festival by  
attendance and getting the word out to others, bringing 
our community together, making the festival a success 
and making a difference in people’s lives. 

CHRISTMAS DINNER & SOCIAL 

 All Gerein Council members and their families are 
invited to attend the 2024 Christmas Dinner & Social on 
Saturday, Dec. 14 following the 5 pm mass.  Executive 
Knights will be contacting members about their intentions 
to attend.  We look forward to the fraternity and having a 
joyous time! 

NOVEMBER EVENTS 

Mon. Nov. 25 & Tues. Nov. 26—KofC Carol Festival,  
7:00 pm at Knox Met. 

DECEMBER EVENTS 

Wed. Dec. 4  - 7:00 pm. Chapter meeting at St Basil’s 
Church. 

Fri. Dec. 14—6:00 pm. Christmas Dinner/Social.  

Tues. Dec. 17—7:30 pm monthly Council meeting. 

What does it take to become a Knight of Columbus? 

Find out by filling out an information request ballot 
at the K of C information table located in the Gerein Cen-
tre of the Church. You will be contacted by a Knight from 
the Gerein Council. 
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KNIGHTS KORNER 

36 Years of Service to Holy Cross 
1988-2024 

 CWL NEWS 

 Dec. 3, Tues.—CWL Christmas Party (please 
bring a guest).  It’s a busy evening:  6:00 pm adoration, 
7:00 pm mass followed by a short business meeting.  
Members are asked to bring a savory or sweet appetizer 
for the party.  

 Gifts will be collected for the Marian Centre staff.  
And asking for a $3 donation for Teen Parents. Please 
plan to attend.  

 Last but not least, we will still collect muffins for 
Sacred Heart School that evening.  Muffins may be 
dropped off in the freezer in the Gerein Centre kitchen at 
any time.. 

 Dec. 5 & 6, Thurs. & Fri. after 9:00am Mass—
cabbage roll making in the Gerein Centre for the 
Christmas Bake Sale.  Preparing cabbage leaves and 
meats will be done Thursday; making the cabbage rolls 
themselves will be done Friday.  All ladies are welcome 
to join in.   

 Pre Orders for cabbage rolls: call Marie  
Lebersback @306-527-2300.  $25 for a package of 24.  

      

  Dec. 7 & 8, Sat. & Sun— 

          Christmas Bake Sale.   

Parishioners wishing to make a donation, please bring 
your baking to the church at 10 am Sat. or before the 
masses both days.  

 CWL memberships of $42 are now being collected 
for 2025. Please place your cash or cheque (made out to 
Holy Cross CWL) in an envelope marked CWL  Fees.  
Include your name, any change of mailing address, 
email, or phone number.  Place the envelope in the         
designated basket marked”CWL” in the church or drop it 
off at the office.  

 Please consider joining our membership, as we 
continue our charitable ministry and service to our        
community. We meet the first Tuesday of the months of 
October – December and February – June.  

The Calendar Raffle Can Begin! 

The calendars have arrived and are available after 
Masses in the Gerein Centre. Check the poster on 
page 4 for more information. 

 

mailto:dharazny@sasktel.net


PARISHIONERS’ CORNER FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE 

 HAPPY BIRTHDAY this week to — 

Susan Leier & Bill Maloughney on Monday, the 25th, Bob 
Herauf on Tuesday, the 26th, Candide Wollbaum on 
Wednesday, the 27th, and Jeanette Pageot on Saturday, 
the 30th.  

 May the Lord bless you and keep you!  The Lord 
let His Face shine upon you, and be gracious to you!  
The Lord look upon you kindly and give you peace. 

 Henry Reis, uncle of Helen and Magdelina, passed 
away recently.  Condolences to Helen & Don McIntee 
and Magdelina Edwin Pepper. 

 Condolences also to Wayne and Trudy Rutten on 
the death of Trudy’s nephew Jim who passed away        
recently.  

 In need are prayer are Bill and Jan Genert.  Bill will 
be undergoing heart surgery in early December. Your 
prayers will be most welcome. 

 Also in need of prayers are Terry and Yvonne Fink.  
After their concerns for their young grandson who had 
been injured in a rodeo accident, Terry now has his own 
medical issue and has gone into hospital  Please keep 
him in your prayers.  

 There’s only a month left ‘til Christmas.  The    
Christmas Bake Sale is coming up on the Dec. 7/8         
weekend.  All donations of baking are welcomed.  Check 
the CWL News column for schedules and for cabbage roll 
making. 

 And when the year ends, it’s time for a new            
calendar raffle for 2025.  Tickets are ready and there will 
be someone available to sell from now until New Year’s 
Eve at both entrances to the church. 

 Please let us know about any parishioner news so 
we can pass it on to others for prayers in need or in        
celebration.  Contact Martin at 306-347-0929 or                   
pastoral.assistant@holycrossregina.ca or Joyce Murphy 
at 306-789-1983 or byapple@sasktel.net.. 
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Holy Cross 

CALENDAR RAFFLE 2025 

Tickets $20 

Includes a 2025 Catholic memo calendar 

52 weekly winners of $25 

4 special draws of $100— 
New Year’s Day, Easter Sunday 

Exaltation of the Holy Cross, Christmas Day 

All draws open to every ticket holder 

Lottery license #24– 2925 

 

 

 

2024 Holy Cross Harvest Supper Report 

 Another successful Holy Cross Harvest Supper, 
in fact our 25th annual one, was held on Sunday, Nov. 
10 at Resurrection Parish Hall. Our attendance includ-
ing take-out suppers was 266, a bit down from last 
year’s 300. 

 A special thank you to all our parishioners who 
donated and cooked our food; to all parishioners and 
friends who worked cooking, pie cutting, serving, deco-
rating and, in particular, the cleanup crew a—very 
heart-felt thank you.  

 With the new format for serving food, the process 
was quick and we were able to enjoy some more time 
of fellowship. Thanks to MC Pat McGinn for a novel 
way of drawing for tables to go to eat. Thanks to our 
50/50 sellers and buyers. Holy Cross benefited a good 
donation from the winners. A special thank you to Ed 
and Jeanine Mann.  

 Thanks to Victoria Park Retirement Living for 
their donation of cheese cakes to supplement a great 
selection of donated pies. Thank you to the CWL for 
their donation of cabbage rolls. 

 Tom Kuntz and Resurrection Parish, thank you 
for your support and use of your hall.  

 The end result was a profit of $6,995.49 to     
support the programs and work at Holy Cross Parish. 

     Wayne Rutten 

Just once, I want a 
username and password 
prompt to respond 
"CLOSE ENOUGH."  

mailto:pastoral.assistant@holycrossregina.ca
mailto:byapple@sasktel.net.
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ARCHBISHOP’S APPEAL 

Bulletin Reflection 

 In His dialogue with Pilate, Jesus declares that His 
kingdom is not of this world. His reign is founded on truth 
and love, calling us to look beyond earthly powers. By 
supporting the Archbishop’s Appeal, we align ourselves 
with Christ’s eternal kingdom, investing in endeavors that 
reflect His values. Our unified efforts help manifest His 
reign here and now, fostering communities rooted in jus-
tice, peace, and compassion. Let us acknowledge Christ 
as our King by working together to build a world  that mir-
rors His divine sovereignty.   

Prayer of Intercession 

 That we may we fully experience our unity as one 
family, united in the heart of Christ, growing together in 
love and deepening our connections with one another.  

Stewardship Bulletin Bit 

“Jesus answered, 'My kingdom does not belong to 
this world.” (John 18:36) 

 Life is short.  How much time, energy and money 
do you put into building “your” kingdom here on earth? 
We all know we can’t take it with us. The real    
kingdom is in the next life. Yet, how much time,     
energy and money do you invest in working for that 
eternal kingdom? Ask God for His guidance. Detach 
from earthly possessions. Generously share your 
material goods with others for the greater glory of 
God. 

TF #428: Pilgrims of Hope - Together in Mission with 
Fr. Raymond Lafontaine Part 2 

 This week on Thinking Faith, we are pleased to      
continue our series featuring our recent diocesan gathering 
with Fr. Raymond Lafontaine. Fr. Raymond, a priest from 
the Archdiocese of Montreal, spent six months with the 
Archdiocese of Regina starting in May 2024.  

 During his study leave, he visited countless parishes 
and groups, connecting with priests, pastoral staff, and lay 
leaders while observing and learning how we “walk            
together” as a synodal church on mission. Most recently, 
he participated as a table facilitator at the 2nd Synodal       
Assembly in Rome in October.  

 In this series of talks, he shares some of the          
background leading up to the final gathering in Rome and 
examines “What did the Spirit speak to the Church through 
the Synod?” “How far did we progress on the synodal path, 
and how can we deepen our commitment to walking         
together in communion, participation, and mission? 

https://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/pilgrims-of-hope-together-in-
mission-with-fr-raymond-lafontaine-part-2 

The Archbishop’s Appeal 

 Because of the current Canada Post strike, the 
Archbishop’s Office has asked that you drop off your     
donations to the Archbishop’s Appeal in the regular          
collection at your parish.  That will be forwarded to the 
Archdiocese so that you will be able to claim your          
donation for the 2024 tax year. 

 Alternatively, you can check with archreginask.ca/
grouppage/donate-archbishops-appeal for other donation 
methods if you so desire. 

 Thank you to all who have already contributed to 
this year’s Appeal and to those who are still prayerfully 
discerning their gift. Your support helps us continue the 
vital work of ministry and outreach in our Archdiocese. 
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Advent Reflection 
Begin the advent season by attending a time of         
reflection on Saturday Nov 30 at 1PM at Holy Child, 
Regina. Deacon Dennis Ziegler will guide us in a 
reflection titled: Advent: Jesus Comes to Bring Hope 
Into Our Broken World.  

The Myriam Family of the Prairies invites you 

Dec. 7—9:30 am to 4pm 

 A Family Retreat with the Miriam Family—The 
Secret of Hope.  Includes family morning prayer in 
front of the Blessed Sacrament, talks, mass, skits, 
games, crafts, joy! 

 All at our beautiful site in the beauty of           
nature and the silence of the countryside at our 
house of prayer  in McLean, SK, 45 km east of          
Regina. 

 To register, and to get location directions, 
please contact Sr. Stephanie at 306-761-0528 or by 
email pss.prairies@famillemyriam.org. 
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St Peter's CWL Presents 

Wrap it up for the Holidays 

Craft & bake sale 
 

Friday Dec 6 – 10:00a.m  to 8:00p.m. 
Saturday Dec 7 – 10:00a.m. to 4:00p.m. 

 
Location: St. Peter Parish hall 

  100 Argyle St North in Hall downstairs 
 
Concession:  

Hot dogs - $5.00 with beverage  
                   $4.00 no beverage 
Smokie, perogies, cabbage roll, onions, sour 

cream-   $10.00 with beverage  
              $9.00 no beverage 
Gluten free available                  
 

      Entrance: on South side of church across from  
O’Neill School 
      Parking also on West side of the church 

mailto:pss.prairies@famillemyriam.org.
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FIVE WAYS TO PRERPARE FOR ADVENT  
Advent is around the corner. Give yourself a little prep 
time for Advent.  
 
Here are five things we can do to prepare ourselves 
for a holy Advent. 
 
1. Ask God to help you draw near to Him. 
We might find all sorts of anxiety and trouble in our 
hearts at this time.  We Catholics know that we have a 
chance for transformation during      Advent. Let us ask 
God to help us prepare our hearts for His coming and 
to aid us in having a good and holy Advent.  
 
2. Begin to practice silence.                                                                                                           
We all need silence in order to draw close to Our Lord. 
Silence is an essential component of a good Advent.           
                                                                                          
3. Gather your essential Advent items.                   
Advent prayers, Repair the nativity scene. Candles for 
the Advent wreath. Jesse Tree ornaments. Baking in-
gredients. Make a list of the necessary supplies so that 
when the time comes you are prepared.     
 
4. Don’t sweat the small stuff.  
“Tis the Season For Unreasonable Expectations.”  
Work more on preparing your heart, not so much  pre-
paring your homes.  
 
5) Prepare for a Good Reconciliation                     
Get an examination of conscience, spend time            
making your “list”. Set a time and go receive the 
“ocean of mercy from Jesus” he has to offer. 
 

From goodcatholic.com condensed. 

https://www.catholiccompany.com/shop/?search_query=jesse+tree
https://www.catholiccompany.com/shop/?search_query=advent+cook+book
https://www.catholiccompany.com/shop/?search_query=advent+cook+book



